STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF TOGO AT THE 26TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(31 October 2016, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Togo to their second UPR. We thank them for the presentation of their comprehensive report.
2. We welcome the enactment by Togo of various legislation, in the promotion and protection of human rights, including the 2013 Organic Act amending Acts establishing the Status of Judges; the Act on Freedom of Access to Public Information and Documentation as well as the Act on the Establishment of the High Authority for the Prevention of Corruption and Similar Offences.
3. We note progress made in the implementation of the last UPR recommendations on the rights of children, including the Order of the Minister of Security of 2013 incorporating the rights of the child in police training schools; training of judicial officers on the rights of the child and; awareness raising courses on systematic birth registration.
4. While progress has been made, we note however that some challenges still remain. In particular, reports of sexual abuse of girls in schools, continued practice of early child marriages,  lack of separation between minors and  adults in detention facilities  and high levels of human trafficking among others.
5. Botswana therefore makes the following two recommendations to Togo: 
a) ensure the abolition of all forms of early and forced marriages, including through increasing minimum age of marriage to 18 for girls; 
b) Adopt a comprehensive legislation to address human trafficking.
6. We wish Togo a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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